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NLIA minutes-March 

The meeting of the North Lawrence Improvement Association was called to order by Ted Boyle, 
President, at 7:15 p.m. on Monday, 03/10/14.  
 
  
Treasurer report-Beverly Cates 
Minutes read by Katherine Garcia 
  
The following matters were discussed:  
  
President Notes: 
For next year’s chili feed, Colleen Tabbert will be donating the beef; El Matador Cafe                                     
will be donating 5 gallons of chili so that we don’t run out.  
Ted spoke with our City commissioner’s, Jeremy Farmer and Nancy Thellman, along with our 
Mayor Mike Dever about the Deleware tribes plans with the land. Talk has taken place of a 
casino in Leavenworth Kansas again. There has also been discussion of the Deleware selling a 
portion of their land here in Lawrence and keeping the 30 acres with the house on that portion. 
The tribe may turn the house into their tribal office. The City of Lawrence would like to make a 
trade with them and will bring up a proposal at a later date. Another option would be for the 
City and other investors to buy the whole farm and put it in agriculture trust.  
$3921.00 was the exact donations made for our North Lawrence Christmas families. Thank you 
to Diane Menzie for being so kind to deliver 72 thank you notes for the NLIA to those who made 
the donations.  
April 12, 2014 is the 4th year for the “BIG EVENT” in which KU students have been helping the N. 
Lawrence community with yard clean-up etc.  
 
Treasurers Notes: NLIA current fund balance is $3604.51, petty cash $17.51. 
 
Guest Speakers: ICL (formerly known as, FMC) plant manager, Jennifer Phillips and director of 
operations, Shane Mund.  
Addressed: Clean-up of waste, FMC used to release. They then back tracked and recovered the 
wastage that contained arsenic. The source area is on the plant grounds and South end. They 
continue to sample 53 spots that consist of 800 samples in total in which are moderately stable. 
They continue to address the clean-up of the little that is left. They also go as far as to sampling 
private wells in the vicinity and have found absolutely no signs of arsenic. This is public 
information if you would like to learn more.  
ICL’s team continues to address environmental health/safety. This team literally goes above 
and beyond to make sure their plant works together as a “team” pushing forward to improve 
any issue that may arise by ways of what they call, Human & Organizational 
program/performance A.K.A., HOP. In layman terms this simply means that once a year the 
whole plant shuts down, absolutely nothing runs. They separate by groups to talk about safety 
quality, plant improvements, etc.  
  



The wildlife habitat on the ICL property is: quail, pheasants, ring necks, deer, fox, coyote, 
bobcats etc.  
A special thank you to ICL for donating items such as; food, toothbrushes, sodas, Gatorade, 
toothpaste (which contain their product, phosphorus A.K.A raw materials) along with products 
ICL hats, shorts, shirts and more.  
If you ever have any issues with trucks coming/going to the ICL plant on Locust please contact: 
Shane Mund @ 785-749-8160 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
Dec- 
Jan- 
Feb- 
Mar- 
Apr- 
May- 
  
Next meeting will be April 14, 2014 
Downtown certificate awarded to: Connie Skinner 
 
Meeting adjourned at 9:00 PM 
  
  
____________________________________ 
Ted Boyle, President 
  
  
____________________________________ 
Katherine Garcia, Secretary 
 

 

 



 

NLIA minutes-April 

The meeting of the North Lawrence Improvement Association was called to order by Ted Boyle, 
President, at 7:00 p.m. on Monday, 4/14/14.  
  
Treasurer report-Katherine Garcia 
Minutes read by Katherine Garcia 
  
The following matters were discussed:  
  
President Notes: 
Woodlawn Kindergarten Round-up is on April 17, 2014 following the Woodlawn Carnival being 
held on April 25, 2014.  
The North Lawrence Neighborhood Garage Sales will be held Saturday May 10th from 8 AM-?  
The Sandrat Reunion is coming up on June 7, 2014 at Woodlawn School.  
Our NLIA Picnic will be there after On September 8, 2014.  
We have a lot of things happening and I hope we all get involved as a community to unite and 
help one another out.  
 
Our KU Big Event took place April 12, 2014 with 350 jobs sites and 3000 volunteers involved in 
this event that is expanding each year. We would like to give a special thanks to, Colleen 
Tabbert and Ted Boyle. They put so much hard work and effort in gathering and promoting 
these sites with other volunteers for our Lawrence community.  
 
Treasurers Notes: NLIA current fund balance is $3555.94 
 
Guest Speakers: City Commissioner Jeremy Farmer and County Commissioner Nancy Thellman 
spoke on behalf of the Delaware tribe and gave updates on what has taken place since they last 
met with the tribe. Talk is still in place of the tribe putting their North Lawrence land to good 
use and/or eventually selling. Essentially the tribe is willing to work with Lawrence for the best 
outcome for all involved. Debate is still open for a casino going up in Leavenworth, KS. 
 
One of our guest speakers for next month will be our new neighborhood resource officer to 
speak on behalf of safety on our neighborhood. 
 
Next meeting will be May 12, 2014 
Downtown certificate awarded to: Donald Shepard 
 
Meeting adjourned at 9:00 PM 



February-April 2014 

North Lawrence Improvement Association President Performance (Ted Boyle) 

Date Activity 
2/6 Attended site council meeting at Woodlawn School.  Discussed blended 

classes and new business partners 
2/8 Attended LAN meeting.  Discussed rental regulations with Farmer and 

planning commission agenda. 
2/10 NLIA chili supper. 150 people.  Called LJW about article in paper Tuesday, 

2/11 about death in North West neighborhood west of Pinkney neighborhood.  
This was not in North Lawrence as the paper said.  NLIA has called on this 
type of reporting 4-5 times in the past. 

2/12 Attended meeting to get ready for meeting on 2/20/14 for exercise of accident 
at chemical plant and work through problems of first responders 

2/18 Called public works on very large pot hole in drainage area in Dollar Store 
driveway.  Met with Jeremy Farmer about Delaware land and progress on 
what they are going to do 

2/25 Called David Corliss, City Mgr., about large pieces of ice hanging from 
underpass.  Could go through car windshield.  Talked to Jeremy Farmer about 
Delaware Land.  They are not going to put it in trust; they want to sell or trade 
for differnet land to use as headquarters and office.  Casino in Leavenworth?  
City and County may buy Pine Farm.  Talked to Planning Commissioner 
Bruce Leis about property at 24 Highway and 1500 Road.  Problems resolved 

2/26 Attended Cap meeting at ICL; discussed rebuilding 80’ chemical furnace and 
parts of plant will be down for 5 days 

3/6 Attended City appreciation for City Volunteers, 5-7 p.m., 810 Pennsylvania in 
the art district.  Attended LAN meeting, 7-9; discussed rental regs and grocery 
store at 7 & NH. 

3/10 NLIA meeting.  I CL annual report on plant.  Shane Munsch was guest 
speaker.  Discussed neighborhood clean ups, NL garage sales, big pump at 6 
& Maple, too much dirt fill at 700 Lincoln. 

3/12 Talked to resident at 868 Locust needed leaf paper bags and did not have 
money to buy so NLIA donated 10 bags to help clean up property  

3/13 Spoke to Matt Bond, Stormwater Engineer, about too much dirt fill at 7 & 
Lincoln.  Talked about when work would start on big pump at corner of 6 & 
Maple.  He said they would start mid- to late summer at the river 

3/19 Talked to Matt Bond, Stormwater Engineer, about when work will start on 
pump at 5 & Maple.  He said waiting on Railroad approval.  Also talked about 
toomuch fill dirt at 7 & Lincoln.  He said to talk to Skie Shelly about this 
problem.  Matt gave Shie Shelly RD Johnson phone number.  She called and 
he said he did not want to talk about it and hung up.  I called Matt Bond and 
told him how rude RD was.  This is about the 10th time NLIA has spoken to 
Matt Bond. 

3/20 Took my blade and tractor to ally between Elm and River Front park to fill 
pot holes 



3/24 Attended Planning Commission meeting to approve big pump at corner of 6 
& Maple approved by Planning Commission.  Talked to Matt Bond at 
meeting to see if they had any contact with UP Railroad.  Not yet. 

3/28 Picked up newsletter from ProPrint and delivered to Bev Cates for preparation 
for mailing.  Talked to John Davis about house at 540 Perry; needs cleaned up 

4/1 Mailed newsletter 
4/2 Attended site council meeting at Woodlawn.  Discussed new goals for 

Woodlawn and clean up around Woodlawn neighborhood spring cleaning. 
4/5 Talked to resident about clean up at 764 Elm. 
4/7 Talked to resident in 700 block of Oak Street about flooding from new house 

being built.  Called Matt Bond about it 
4/9 Talked to resident about newsletter and neighborhood cleanup.  Talked to city 

and ICL about stuff floating in air and collecting on cars.  Shane from ICL 
came by and took samples to see what it is. 

4/14 NLIA meeting.  Guest Speaker Nancy Thellman, County Commissioner and 
Jeremy Farmer, Vice Mayor and City Commissioner to discuss Delaware and 
Pine land and what Delaware are doing with land maybe keep in farming or 
sell to City/County farming trust. 

4/21 Called Matt Bond about stormwater problem at east end of 8 & Oak Street.  
Called water dept. about water line leaking at 525 Perry. 

4/22 Attended Sales Tax Audit meeting at City Manager’s office 
4/23 Attend CAP meeting at ICL plant discuss plant operations and Horizon 2020 

public meeting with steering committee and dates of meetings.  Dates added 
to NLIA site and nextdoor.com 

4/26 Talked to NLIA Secretary about NLIA websites, nextdoor site, garage sales 
and bullying in neighborhood. 

 
  



February-April 2014 
NLIA Coordinator Performance (Amy McCurdy) 

Date Activity 
2/6 Emailed event info. to LJW 
2/14 CDBG performance report to city 
¾ Summer newsletter draft preparation 
3/5 Summer newsletter draft preparation (checking dates and Woodlawn 

news) 
3/6 Meeting reminder to residents 
3/6 Draft of newsletter preparation and delivered to Ted 
3/16 Phone with Ted re: newsletter 
3/17 Emailed with Secretary re: minutes for newsletter 
3/19 Resending past due invoices for newsletter ads 
3/25 Newsletter prep and finalized; sent to printer 
3/26 Forwarded emails from City to residents (re: earth day and garden 

tours) 
3/26 Website updates 
4/30 Emails to residents re: electronics recycling and city budget 

meetings 
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All North Lawrence resi-

dents have many opportu-

nities to stay connected 

through attendance at 

NLIA meetings, picnics, 

school functions, and other 

gatherings.  Most of the 

information about these 

events  is communicated 

through this Newsletter 

and on our website. 

The North Lawrence Im-

provement Association is a 

non-profit, neighborhood 

organization representing 

the people who live in the 

area.  By joining the NLIA, 

you connect with those who 

share similar concerns, 

questions, and a love of 

North Lawrence.  Dues 

are only $1 per year, per 

person. The more voices 

we have, the more people 

will listen.  You may join 

by calling  Bev Cates at 

843-8799 or any of the 

NLIA officers. 

NLIA neighborhood 

meetings are held on 

the 2nd Monday of the 

month, October through 

May at 7:00pm at the 

Peace Mennonite Church,  

615 Lincoln Street.  On 

occasion we need to 

change a meeting date or 

location and that infor-

mation is listed within 

this newsletter and on our 

website.  If you would 

like a meeting reminder, 

be sure we have your 

email address and we’ll 

send an email reminder.  

We welcome any sugges-

tions you might want to 

share for future publica-

tions. 

Your involvement is crit-

ical to our success! 

 

* * * * * 

 

 

 

About The North Lawrence Improvement Association… 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

 4/11 Spring Neighborhood clean-up 

 4/14 NLIA Neighborhood Meeting 

 4/17 Woodlawn Kindergarten 

Round-up 

 4/25 Woodlawn Carnival 

 5/10 North Lawrence Neighborhood 

Garage Sales 

 5/12 NLIA Neighborhood Meeting 

 6/7 Sandrat Reunion 

 9/8 NLIA Picnic 

 

 

Product of Sandrat Publications 

The North Lawrence Courier 

Sandrat Reunion 2014… 

Spring/Summer 2014 
Editor: Amy McCurdy 

Each year people who’ve 

been a part of the North 

Lawrence Community come 

together in celebration of 

their lives and to reflect on 

days gone by.  This annual 

gathering is known as  The 

Sandrat Reunion, fondly 

named in honor of the sandy 

soils and the connection to 

the Kansas River.  The 2014 

reunion will be held at  

Woodlawn School on 

June 7 from 9 a.m.-noon.  

The 2013 reunion was real-

ly fun with 200 people in 

attendance. 

All North Lawrence resi-

dents are “Sandrats” so 

show your support of our 

community and join the 

fun this year! 

COMMUNITY-WIDE 

GARAGE SALE 

SATURDAY, MAY 10 

8:00 A.M.—??? 

BE SURE TO VISIT 

ALL THE SALES IN 

OUR COMMUNITY! 

President Ted Boyle        842.7232  

Vice President                841.1284 
Jeff Joseph 

 

Treasurer                       843.8799 
Bev Cates 

 

Secretary 
Katherine Garcia            840.4174 

 

Coordinator                   840.8932 
Amy McCurdy 

 

  
Email: 
pboyle@sunflower.com 

 

NLIA Officers 

www.northlawrencekansas.org 



Page 2 

 

 
 

Spring Neighborhood Clean-up… 

ADVANTAGE 

HEATING AND A/C INC. 

Air Conditioning- Refrigeration-  

Heating 

Sales- Service-Installations 

All Makes & Models- Mobile Homes 

Air Duct Cleaning 

Ask About Our 6 Mo. Interest Free 

Financing Program 

And Our Comfort Club Discounts 

842-6996 or 843-5535 

  Major Credit Cards Accepted 

through our neighborhoods and with 

extra caution around the school. 

April 12-Outdoor clean-up 

April 17-Kindergarten Roundup 

April 25-Carnival 

May 2-Field Day 

May 22-Last half day of school 

 

 

The kids, teachers and parents are 

hard at work at Woodlawn School 

wrapping up the end of the school 

year.  Following are a few notewor-

thy events yet to come.  Contact the 

school for more specific information. 

PTO meetings are always the first 

Wednesday each month at 5:45 p.m. 

with childcare provided. 

Please remember to drive safely 

Woodlawn School News… 

This Spring’s North Lawrence Clean-up is scheduled for Fri-

day, April 11.  Please place items you wish to discard at 

your regular trash pick up site by 7:00 a.m.  Remove all 

nails from boards; place broken glass in suitable containers 

and mark it.  Old tires will be picked up.  Lonnie’s Recycling 

will follow the City trucks and pick up metal items they 

won’t take.  Do not include any hazardous waste (paint, 

lawn chemicals, etc.).  Bring limbs to the parking lot behind 

Centenary United Methodist Church at 4th & Elm—we will 

generate mulch from limbs that will be available to resi-

dents behind Ted’s house at 310 Elm Street.  Contact Ted at 

842.7232 if you have questions about the clean-up. 

 
KU BIG EVENT-April 12 

www.thebigeventku.com 

Call Colleen Tabbert 

785-843-0071 

(for help with signing up) 

Need Car Repair???  

Contact Jake 

Dibben 842.6794 

 

 

JAKE’S AUTO CARE 

612 N. 2nd Street 

842.6794 

www.northlawrencekansas.org 
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Notes from the President… 
Hello fellow Sandrats!  It’s been a very cold and snowy Winter, but Spring is just around the corner.  

That being said, the City will start on the big pump at the corner of 6th and Maple mid- to late summer.  

The City is awaiting approval from the Union Pacific Railroad and this could take a few months.  The 

project will be done by January/February 2015 depending upon the weather.  The old scale house and 

milling buildings at the Co-op were torn down and a new smaller scale house will be built.  There will be 

a new flood plain map available in late April.  I anticipate some properties will be taken out of the 

floodplain.  I will have a copy of the map when it is available.  Don’t forget the neighborhood clean-up is 

April 11 and the garage sales May 10.  I hope you have a good Spring and Summer! 

Ted Boyle, NLIA President 

* * * * * 

COMMUNITY VILLAGE LAWRENCE 

The mission of Community Village Lawrence is to enhance the quality of life for the community by helping 

neighbors remain in their homes as they age.  We aim to do this by creating a network of supports following the 

Village model to make aging at home a long-term, affordable option. 

We are currently seeking funding to ensure access to our program, regardless of income, and hope appropriate 

sliding scale fees will be available when needed.  Transportation, assistance with daily living tasks at home, home 

maintenance, and access to vetted and discounted home health care providers are immediate needs and will be 

among the first services CVL will coordinate.  Future services include but are not limited to: grocery and meal 

assistance, free lectures, exercise and wellness activities, assistance with technology and more.  Village membership 

will provide coordination of and access to a network of high-

quality resources, programs, and activities that revolve 

around members’ daily living needs, social and educational 

interests, and member-to-member volunteer support. 

Contact info.: 

www.communityvillagelawrence.org 

www.facebook.com/CommunityVillageLawrence 

info@communityvillagelawrence.org 

AmeriCorps ViSTAs Kris 785.505.0187 

PO Box 183, Lawrence KS 66044 

www.northlawrencekansas.org 

Advertising Rates for NLIA 
Newsletter…We appreciate the businesses in North 

Lawrence that advertise in our newsletter.  If you 

would like to advertise here please contact Amy at 

840.8932. 

The newsletter is currently printed in Spring and 

Fall; sent to all North Lawrence residents; placed in 

other businesses around town and with certain city 

officials.  The advertising rates for each newsletter 

are as follows: 

 Approximate 1/2 page   $50 

 Approximate 2x3 (business card size) $25 

 Single line on back of the newsletter $10 

Visiting Nurses is 
your trusted name 

for 42 years in home 
health, rehabilitation 

and hospice care.  
Also offering Private 

Duty Plus, non-
medical companion 

services. 

785-331-4888 

http://www.communityvillagelawrence.org
http://www.facebook.com/CommunityVillageLawrence
mailto:info@communityvillagelawrence.org
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NLIA Neighborhood Meeting Notes….. 
 
September 9, 2013-Annual Picnic at Lyon Park 

 

October 14, 2013-The meeting of the North Lawrence Improvement Associa-

tion was called to order by Ted Boyle, President, at 7:10 p.m. on Monday, 

10/14/13.  Treasurer report-Beverly Cates; Minutes read by Amy McCurdy.  

The following issues were discussed:  Current Officers were elected to continue 

with one exception.  Katherine Garcia was elected as Secretary.  Advantage 

Recycling  will open in the old Kaw Motors location in 2014.  NLIA was award-

ed $4819. from CDBG.  Ideas for CDBG projects: sidewalks, crosswalk near 

Lyon Park, speed hump on Lincoln $3500.  NLIA decided not to revisit the 

“Quiet Zone” issue with the railroad.  Safe Streets meetings?  Discussion of 

grocery store in NL.  Indian Land update-no gaming for now; 16 months leased 

back to sod farm; 89 acreas.  Meeting topic ideas: Bower-Sock plant, K-State 

Ext. re: trees, common gardens, Neighborhood watch officers; Chamber of Com-

merce. 

Nov- 

Dec-nativities at church 

Jan- 

Feb-chili supper 

Mar- 

Apr- 

May-ICL presentation 

Next meeting will be November 11.  Downtown certificate awarded.  Meeting 

adjourned at 8:30 

 

November 11, 2013 

The meeting of the North Lawrence Improvement Association was called to order by Ted Boyle, President, at 7:00 p.m. on 

Monday, 11/11/13.  Treasurer report-Beverly Cates; Minutes read by Katherine Garcia.  The following issues were dis-

cussed:  Several N. Lawrence businesses were more than willing to make donations again this year for our Christmas 

family adoption; along with a $150.00 donation made by ICL and a donation made by Joyce Higgins. 

Delaware land update: A unanimous decision has currently been made to keep the land an agriculture area. They are now 

debating Leavenworth, KS. as a viable option for a casino. At this time there are a few proposal options for the Delaware 

land and will be up for discussion at a later date. 

City News: Open land by slow ride…rezone/down zone from heavy industrial to a commercial strip. Potential options; bat-

ting cages and a crematorium. 

Acreage for sale: 20 acres coming up for sale on Laptad corner. There will be no developing on land due to a gasoline main 

running through. 

Guest speakers for re-zoning land: Phil Ciesielski & Leah Morris 

-Discussions on Pump Station 04 Redundant Force Main & Kaw Water Treatment Plant Transmission Main and Intake 

Projects. 

 Fire and Medical update: A discussion took place with the mayor, city commissioner and city manager about fire trucks 

not being able to get in N. Lawrence when needed and in a timely manner. Fire station in N. Lawrence needed. 

Business #1: Coffee shop opening next to IWIG. 

Business #2: A place where handmade items will be sold; next door to coffee shop.  

Festival of Nativities in December will be held at the Centenary United Methodist Church. At this time there will also be 

a food collection for the Ballard Center. 

A motion was made to make a monetary donation by NLIA to visiting nurses, The Ballard Center and The Peace Mennon-

ite Church. 

 

December 9, 2013-Annual Holiday gathering at Centenary United Methodist Church to view nativities. 

 

January 2014-The meeting of the North Lawrence Improvement Association was called to order by Ted Boyle, President, 

at 7:00 p.m. on Monday, 01/13/14. 

Treasurer report-Beverly Cates;  Minutes read by Katherine Garcia 

The following issues were discussed:  

Almost $4000.00 in donations was made by our N. Lawrence businesses and a few residences for our Christmas families. 

A special thanks to Beverly Cates and Ted Boyle for all of their hard work on bringing these donations in. We would like 

to also give a special thanks to Colleen  Tabbert, Sandy Unfred, Beverly Cates, Diane Menzie and Shirley Tarpy for a com-

www.northlawrencekansas.org 
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bination of things such as; shopping, gift wrapping, thank you note writing and delivering of gifts to our N. Lawrence fami-

lies and visiting nurses.  

Note: For those that are bringing chili to the supper in February at the Train Depot please make sure you label your chili. 

Guest speakers for The Brewhaus: Tom MacEwan and Joshua Townsend visited and gave some helpful information as in; 

what to expect from their cozy little coffee shop. The 3rd and 4th partners are Beth Pine and Andy Viyna.   The Brewhaus 

coffee shop in North Lawrence; where you can find a divine cup of coffee, delicious lattes that are gourmet brewed with 

organic beans along with their ice cold Italian sodas. All baked goods come from The Merchants Pub & Plate’s bakery chef, 

Amber Bjarnason. What to expect: deliciously fresh baked cinnamon rolls, blueberry muffins, biscotti, frittatas and red bell 

pepper mini quiche to name a few. IWIG milk products are used which is conveniently next door.  

They will eventually have a drive through window at the back of the store. An additional plan they are hoping for later 

down the line would be…a little liquor in the evening. Other perks are their coffee bar and free WIFI.  

Our speaker on behalf of a local grocery, Dave Crawford discusses the pros of bringing back the Downtown Grocery, similar 

to the Community Merc and affordable also to be placed in the former Borders Book site. A small group of investors want 

to partner with the city council, the bid will taking place this coming June/July.  

Matt Bond speaking on behalf of the City of Lawrence discussing the drainage pumps improvement.  The above ground 

pump is for 6th/Walnut –Maple St. beginning at the Kansas river levee and staying West side, ending at 547 Maple Street. 

The new water line will be located at 2nd/Indiana…this is a 36” water main running under the bridge from N. Lawrence to 

31st.  

Notes: Contact the City of Lawrence to dredge out any plugged tubes so that there is not build up that will later cause 

damage for everyone. These pumps protect our North Lawrence community so it is crucial to stay on top of this.  

 

February 10, 2014—Annual Chili Supper at Depot 

 

March 10, 2014—The meeting of the North Lawrence Improvement Association was called to order by Ted Boyle, Presi-

dent, at 7:15 p.m. on Monday, 03/10/14.  Treasurer report-Beverly Cates; Minutes read by Katherine Garcia 

The following matters were discussed:  

President Notes: 

For next year’s chili feed, Colleen Tabbert will be donating the beef; El Matador Cafe will be donating 5 gallons of chili so 

that we don’t run out.  

Ted spoke with our City commissioner’s, Jeremy Farmer and Nancy Thellman, along with our Mayor Mike Dever about the 

Delaware tribe’s plans with the land. Talk has taken place of a casino in Leavenworth Kansas again. There has also been 

discussion of the Delaware selling a portion of their land here in Lawrence and keeping the 30 acres with the house on that 

portion. The tribe may turn the house into their tribal office. The City of Lawrence would like to make a trade with them 

and will bring up a proposal at a later date. Another option would be for the City and other investors to buy the whole farm 

and put it in agriculture trust. 

$3921.00 was the exact donations made for our North Lawrence Christmas families. Thank you to Diane Menzie for being 

so kind to deliver 72 thank you notes for the NLIA to those who made the donations.  

April 12, 2014 is the 4th year for the “BIG EVENT” in which KU students have been helping the N. Lawrence community 

with yard clean-up etc.  

Treasurers Notes: NLIA current fund balance is $3604.51, petty cash $17.51. 

Guest Speakers: ICL (formerly known as, FMC) plant manager, Jennifer Phillips and director of operations, Shane Mund.  

Addressed: Clean-up of waste, FMC used to release. They then back tracked and recovered the wastage that contained 

arsenic. The source area is on the plant grounds and South end. They continue to sample 53 spots that consist of 800 sam-

ples in total in which are moderately stable. They continue to address the clean-up of the little that is left. They also go as 

far as to sampling private wells in the vicinity and have found absolutely no signs of arsenic. This is public information if 

you would like to learn more.  

ICL’s team continues to address environmental health/safety. This team literally goes above and beyond to make sure their 

plant works together as a “team” pushing forward to improve any issue that may arise by ways of what they call, Human 

& Organizational program/performance A.K.A., HOP. In layman terms this simply means that once a year the whole plant 

shuts down, absolutely nothing runs. They separate by groups to talk about safety quality, plant improvements, etc.  

 The wildlife habitat on the ICL property is: quail, pheas-

ants, ring necks, deer, fox, coyote, bobcats etc.  

A special thank you to ICL for donating items such as; food, 

toothbrushes, sodas, Gatorade, toothpaste (which contain 

their product, phosphorus A.K.A raw materials) along with 

products ICL hats, shorts, shirts and more.  If you ever have 

any issues with trucks coming/going to the ICL plant on 

Locust please contact: Shane Mund @ 785-749-8160 

 

April 14, 2014—after newsletter print 

May 12, 2014—after newsletter print 

www.customcoatingsandmetal.com         Stuart Armstrong 

Custom Coatings and Metal, LLC 

Powder Coating  *  Firearms Finishes 

Media Blasting  *  Welding & Fabrication 

1460 N. 1823 Road   Ph: 785-856-6515 

Lawrence KS 66044  Fx: 785-856-6516 

www.northlawrencekansas.org 
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20% discount for North Lawrence residents (excluding tires & batteries) 



Page 7 

 

Product of Sandrat 
Publications 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Air Control Plus 

Heating & Cooling 

729 Elm, 423-4032 

 

Centenary United Methodist 

Church, 4th & Elm, 843-1756 

 

James Gang Automotive 

304 Locust Street, 842-7051 

 

Lonnie’s Recycling 

501 Maple, 841-4855 

 

Leon’s Carpet Pros, Inc., 691-5737 

 

Pinwheel Farms 

Natalya Lowther 

1478/1480 N. 1700 Road 

979-6786 

 

 

Neighborhood Merchants Supporting NLIA….. 

Johnny’s Tavern 

410 North 2nd, 842-0377 

 

Janice White 

Mary Kay Cosmetics 

766-2440 

 

Midland Care 

319 Perry St., 842-3627 

 

Advantage Heating & AC Inc. 

406 N. 7th St., 842-6996 

 

El Matador Café 

446 Locust, 841-3837 

 

Celebration Party Rentals, Inc. 

Danelle Fanshier 

500 Locust St., 856-3050 

 

Jensen’s Sharpening 

747 N. 6th Street, 842-5818 

 

Jake’s Auto Care 

612 N. 2nd St., 842-6794 

 

Somer’s Construction 

Curtis Somers 

514 Walnut, 423-1656 

 

My Father’s Daughter Antiques 

646 Locust, 979-2600 

 

 

 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

 4/11 Spring Neighborhood clean-up 

 4/14 NLIA Neighborhood Meeting 

 4/17 Woodlawn Kindergarten Round-up 

 4/25 Woodlawn Carnival 

 5/10 North Lawrence Neighborhood  

Garage Sales 

 5/12 NLIA Neighborhood Meeting 

 6/7 Sandrat Reunion 

 9/8 NLIA 

Picnic 

 

 

 
North Lawrence Improvement 

Association 

310 Elm Street 

Lawrence, Kansas    66044 
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